UHWO Education Division Meeting

Friday, January 13, 2012
Meeting began: 9:14 a.m.
Present: Susan Matoba Adler, Mary Heller, Jeanne Iorio, Paula Mathis, Julia Myers, Jonathan Schwartz, Kristen Urata, Joe Mobley (VCAA), Terri Ota (Academic Programs Support Specialist)
I. Approval of Minutes From 12/02/11 Meeting
a. Julia motioned to approve the minutes as written.
II. TECC Report- Mary 
a. The Hawaii Department of Education will host a job fair for 2011-2012 graduates from IHEs.  The fair will be on Saturday, March 31 in the Waipahu High School gymnasium from 9:00 a.m. to about 3:00 p.m.  IHEs have been asked to have faculty volunteer at information tables at the event.  Unlike at last year’s event, teacher candidates who have cleared the screening interview may be given tickets to get through event doors to eliminate walk-ins.  Mary will provide more details as they become available.
b. The Title II report is due between February and April.  Mary will work on it.

c. Mary e-mailed the faculty the link to NCTQ’s transparency webpage that lists UH Manoa as #1 in the nation of the “Top 10 Most Secretive Institutions” list.  UH Manoa will bill NCTQ more than $1400 per hour to gather documents; UHWO is listed as assessing a little more than $300 an hour for documents.

III. Other Committee Reports
a. Susan opened the floor to any committee reports; none were reported.

IV. Middle-Level/Secondary Teacher Education Program Update- Mary
a. Joe Mobley and Terri Ota were present for the discussion regarding the change of alphas for education courses.  There are common courses used across all B.Ed. concentrations such as 200, 201, 297, 310, 405, and 444.  Mary indicated that changing alphas to EDUC or to UH Manoa’s alphas would not affect which courses each concentration would be required to include.  EDUC will be reserved at UHWO for professional development courses.  Meanwhile, having alphas used by UH Manoa would facilitate transfer credits to UHWO (i.e., same course alpha, number, and title).  Susan and Jeanne signed the paperwork after being assured that the various concentrations within the B.Ed. do not need to have the same core courses.

V. Taskstream
a. There are two main reasons for UHWO teacher candidates to have a Taskstream account: use as an electronic portfolio and upload course assignments.  Susan said many of the Fall 2011 student teachers did not use Taskstream as their electronic portfolio because they believed their portfolio was not accessible by anyone but the account holder (i.e., need account holder’s username and password to login and view electronic folder).  Jonathan said teacher candidates only need to share the portfolio link, not the username and password.  As for course assignments, teacher candidates are instructed to upload a specific “signature” assignment for their EDEE courses.  The data gathered from the evaluations scores support NCATE accreditation efforts.  Susan pointed out that a teacher candidate’s signature assignment may not be the person’s best assignment from the course and would therefore not feel encouraged to share the link to an electronic portfolio that does not reflect a teacher candidate’s best work.  Jonathan said it is possible for a candidate to upload other items to Taskstream for others to view and select which assignments they would like published in their portfolio.

b. Based on these misunderstandings, Jonathan is willing to provide more training for teacher candidates to understand.  He will work with Susan’s EDEE 492 students so that they can learn how to make Taskstream relevant for them considering the stage they are at in the program.  He will also work with Paula’s EDEE 201 students so that they will know how to use Taskstream properly for their entire time in the UHWO EDEE program.

VI. Evaluation Forms: EFE, Practicum, Student Teaching
a. Susan said feedback from the Fall 2011 student teaching mentor teachers and university supervisors include concerns about the current student teaching evaluation form being a 0-1-2 scale and the vocabulary associated with each evaluation number (unacceptable, acceptable, and target).  She said the 0-1-2 scale doesn’t allow mentors to use as an instrument for development across the semester; therefore, she sent out the old forms with the 0-1-2-3 scale to the Spring 2012 student teaching mentors (unacceptable, emerging, developing/acceptable, and refining/target).  Jonathan noted that since the old evaluation form doesn’t match the scale used on the current forms it will confuse mentor teachers who will receive an evaluation link to Taskstream via e-mail which will have the 0-1-2 rating scale.  Susan said the data gathered from the 0-1-2-3 forms can be transferred to reflect a 0-1-2 scale for NCATE later.
VII. NCATE- Mary

a. Next meeting will be Thursday, January 26 from 8:30-10:00 a.m. in B-106.

VIII. Other 
a. Handbook: Jonathan announced that the descriptions for dispositions, conceptual framework, and so on in the handbook need to be consistent with what was written in the ACEI report.  The handbook is required for the NCATE exhibits.
b. Specialist Search: Susan reported on behalf of Rick that the search committee has selected their top five candidates and is planning interview dates.

Meeting adjourned: 10:32 a.m.
